Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology & the Arts Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Environment and Heritage

Budget Supplementary Estimates 2003-2004, (4 November 2003)


Outcome:

1. Environment



Question No: 1

Sub-outcome:

Australia’s interests in Antarctica are advanced
Output:  



Division/Agency:


Australian Antarctic Division

Topic: 

Review of the TAP for Longline Fishing

Hansard Page ECITA:
Post hearing on-notice
Senator Wong asked:
1. When was the TAP for Longline fishing initiated?  Provide a chronology of key stages of its development?

2. When did the Review commence?

3. When did it finish?

4. Who did the review?

5. When was the Review scheduled for completion?

6. If it is late, why?

7. Will the review be made publicly available? When? Can I have a copy now?

Answers:

1.
The development of the Threat Abatement Plan (TAP) for longline fishing was initiated in 1995.  The incidental catch (or bycatch) of seabirds during oceanic longline fishing was identified as a key threatening process to seabirds and listed on Schedule 3 of the Endangered Species Protection Act 1992 on 24 July 1995.  Preparation of a TAP commenced in 1996.  It was drafted by Commonwealth officers with assistance from a consultant and guided by the Threat Abatement Team whose membership includes key stakeholders (Commonwealth and State conservation agencies, the Australian Fisheries Management Authority, the fishing industry and non-government conservation organisations).  The TAP was approved by the Minister for Environment and Heritage on 2 August 1998, following a public consultation period.  The TAP and Schedule 3 are now covered under the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act).  In April 2003 the Minister decided that the TAP should be reviewed in accordance with subsection 279 of the EPBC Act 1999.  The current TAP remains in force until the review is complete.

2.
The review commenced in April 2003.

3.
The review is under way.

4.
The review is being conducted by officers of the Department of the Environment and Heritage and the Australian Fisheries Management Authority.  A draft TAP will be finalised after consultation with the Threat Abatement Team.  The EPBC Act requires that before varying the Plan, the Minister must consider advice from the Threatened Species Scientific Committee (TSSC) on the variation.  

5.
September 2003.  

6.
At the time of the original TAP there was one longline fishery.  Since then the number of longline fisheries having seabird/fishing gear interactions has increased, increasing the complexity of the review and the extent of consultation required.  

7.
A draft TAP will be released early next year for public comment prior to consideration by the Minister.  The revised TAP will be available after the review has been completed.


